

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: Town of Spencer Residents & Interested Parties

From: Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent, Spencer Utilities & Facilities Office

CC: Adam D. Gaudette, Town Administrator; Eben Butler, Highway Foreman;

**Date:** May 6, 2013

Re: Free Fill Available from Spencer Transfer Station

Attention Town of Spencer Residents, Contractors and Interested Parties.

The Town of Spencer has fill and composted material available for pick up at no charge. We need to clear this material from the site to make room for other uses. **Fill and compost material only. Absolutely NO rock or stone.** Contact the U&F Office at (508) 885-7525 for verification, written permission and directions beforehand for all fill pickup.

There are thousands of cubic yards of segregated good fill and separated composted and partially composted materials available (refer to photographs attached to this memorandum). There should be plenty of available material for anyone interested. If demand becomes greater than supply the first priority will go to persons with valid Spencer Transfer Station stickers, second to all other Spencer residents and third to anyone else interested.

The Town of Spencer does not guarantee the contents or condition of any these stockpiles. Much of it consists of left over fill from various Town projects over the past years. The composted and partially composted loam and organic materials are from residents using the compost area and the materials deposited by them. Anyone interested in these materials shall be fully responsible for evaluating and/or assessing material contents and shall be considered the sole owner of the material once they remove it from Town of Spencer property. Everyone is responsible for loading their own materials. The Town will not assist in any loading or transporting of materials.

Anyone interested in small volumes, materials are available for pick up when the Transfer Station is open. Notify Transfer Station attendant to verify material piles prior to removal.

Anyone interested in hiring or using equipment and commercial trucks to move larger volumes of material, please contact the U&F Office at (508) 885-7525 to schedule pick up dates and times.

Prepared by:

Steven J. Tyler, P.E., Superintendent

Town of Spencer - Utilities and Facilities Office

styler@spencerma.gov





